COUNTY SCHOOL BOARD

EMERGENCY MEETING Monday, October 22, 2018

AGENDA: Hurricane Michael

The Gulf County School Board met in emergency session Monday, October 22, 2018, at 8:00 E. T., at their Administrative Office in Port St. Joe. Superintendent Norton and the following board members were present: Chairman Brooke Wooten, Billy C. Quinn, Jr., Danny Little, and John Wright. Mrs. Belin was unable to attend but listened in via cellphone.

- II. HURRICANE MICHAEL UPDATE: Superintendent Norton gave an overview of activities going on at each of the facilities throughout the district as needs are addressed. He expressed appreciation to Ralph Fisher and Kenny Strange for
- the facilities throughout the district as needs are addressed. He expressed appreciation to Ralph Fisher and Kenny Strange for working tirelessly in the emergency situation to address specific concerns throughout the district. Representatives from BELFOR were on hand to discuss the scope of their work through PAEC in Gulf District Schools as well as other PAEC districts affected by Hurricane Michael. The Board acknowledged BELFOR'S role within the district as it relates to this emergency situation.

On motion by Mr. Wright and seconded by Mr. Little the Board voted 4-0 to authorize Superintendent Norton to move forward with necessary tree removal to best insure the safety of our students, staff, and community as well as emergency workers in the various areas.

III. ADJOURNMENT: Chairman Wooten adjourned the meeting at 8:55.